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Ray and I have had a chance to hand over all of the Coordinators information and paperwork.  I will be 

handing over the past minutes and newsletters to Donna so she can scan them onto the Branches USB 

stick.  There are a couple of items I will give Gem to put on the website and then pass onto Donna. 

 

The Treehouse dragon trophy is part of the coordinators ‘pack’ that Ray handed over.  We need to 

discuss what to do with it, as it has never been used for anything since I have been part of the branch 

(as far as I know). 

 

On the social scene, recent rides and events have been well supported – The Tirau overnighter ride 

went really well, with 13 joining in.  The weather was a talking point of the trip with rain on the way 

up, and sun, but cold temperatures on the way home.  The heated vests that a few members wore, 

were eyed with envy from some of us!  

18 people joined our Sunday ride to Headlands in Opunake – the ‘mini poker run’ idea we tried added 

interest, with Ron winning the hand with 3 aces!  I’d like some feedback from the committee to see 

how you all felt about the idea, with a view to doing it again sometime . 

 

The planning for Bill and Margaret’s upcoming ‘Mid-Winter Xmas/House-warming’ dinner is well 

underway with 19 confirmed as attending.  

Thanks for everyone’s support this month . 

 

Thanks 

Suzie Pentelow 

#8532 
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